

## SOS SOULWINNING, PRECIOUS MEMORIES SUPPORT MINISTRY, AUTHOR: NO MORE TEARS, INTERNET PREACHING VIA YOUTUBE & WEBSITE

Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends:

It has been a great month. The ministry with the Japanese continues uninterrupted despite many of our people taking vacations. Some have gone back to Japan for the summer. Some are visiting friends in other states. The Grandview Baptist Church decided to give us a more private meeting room. It is big enough that I might even put a small desk in it. Our new room is sure nice and is strictly for the Japanese ministry only. I'll put a picture of it in next month's prayer letter.

It had been almost 3 years since I had seen some of my great-grandkids. Here are just 6 of 24 that I have. Trying to send birthday cards or gifts to all those is about impossible. I'd have to hire a secretary. We sure had a wonderful trip. All in all, I drove over

700 miles. When we got back to Springfield I got in the recliner and took a well needed nap. We were gone 5 days, so I have much to do to catch up and get back in the groove. While in Wichita, I was privileged to preach in my sending church, the Friendship Baptist Church (formerly Wichita Baptist Taberna-

cle). What a blessing to see so many friends. They are one of just 6 churches which support me so you can see how great a help that is to me. It is always an honor to preach His Word. God is so good to me to give me the strength to be full time in the ministry at age 84. Praise the Lord. I also am thankful for my wonderful helpmeet, Margaret. She is my co-laborer in the ministry.

May the Lord bless you abundantly is my prayer.

Yours, Serving Our Savious aret